Carine Masters

eNews Contribution for Winter 2015 Edition
Things have been rolling along nicely with good attendances at our Wednesday night training sessions although recent cold nights have affected numbers slightly.

Our coach Kerry Hodson presents us with interesting programs each week, focussing on skills, stamina and stroke correction. We all enjoy the one-hour session and before we know it, we have swum 1500 or 2000 metres, depending on our abilities, fitness level etc. 

We had small numbers of swimmers attend the Westcoast Masters and Melville Masters LiveLighter Club Challenges in April and May. Carol-Ann Infante will swim in the Stadium 1500m event and we hope a few will do the Bunbury Stingers Postal Swim of a combination of 400m swims during June.

Not all our swimming has been in the pool though.  Kerry recently spent several days in Broome where she swam with sharks…. Oh, I meant to say that the sharks were actually in a caged area. 

Meanwhile David Laws and wife Jane have just returned from an adventurous holiday in South America, ticking off many “Bucket List” items.  David chose to take up the challenge of swimming in the Amazon, well, in a small tributary of the Amazon. There was a strong current and David found himself swimming on the spot against it so he decided on the easier option of going with the flow. Of course, piranhas come to mind immediately when you think of the Amazon. However, David was assured there no piranhas in that area. However, he was spotted counting his toes when he exited the water!
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Margaret Roffman spent an interesting three weeks in Sri Lanka visiting some of the islands natural wonders including elephants in the wild. Elephants in Sri Lanka are protected and killing one results in the death penalty.

We are planning to hold a fund raising sausage sizzle in August.
